
Minutes for CEPP meeting of November 4, 2009

In attendance: Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Rubén Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress, Rik Scarce

I. Minutes of Oct 28: approved

II. Online teaching survey:  Rik reported on the status of the beta test of the online teaching survey.  The full survey will be released next week.

III. Student Learning Goals: Erica reported on the continuing discussion with ASC regarding the Student Learning Goals.  Over the weekend a consensus was reached that the bullet point regarding intellectual humility be changed to “intellectual integrity, humility, and courage.”  There were several minor changes to the preamble and final bullet point.  It was agreed that this is now CEPP’s document but that CEPP would still seek input from Sarah Goodwin and the ASC.  Some final questions regarding language will be addressed by Erica with Sarah Goodwin before the motion is presented at the full faculty meeting.

IV. Committee of the Whole:  Presentations for the faculty meeting were discussed and reviewed, along with the procedures necessary to bring the Student Learning Goals to the Committee of the Whole at the November faculty meeting.  The committee decided that Dan Hurwitz, chair of FEC, should be the chairperson for the Committee of the Whole and that 20 minutes would plenty of time for discussion based on the full agenda of the meeting. It was agreed that the procedure will be sent in an email to all faculty prior to the November faculty meeting, with the motion and rationale for the Student Learning Goals attached.  The committee discussed who would be available to respond to questions during Committee of the Whole discussion.

V. Additional items to be brought by CEPP to the November faculty meeting:


A. Motion for changes to the Skidmore in London program (motion will lie over)


B. Name change for Exercise Science to Health and Exercise Sciences
Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Rubén Graciani

